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E-mail: dbrowne@bfma-Iaw.com 

Mr. Dennis Browne, Q.c. 
Consumer Advocate 
Browne Fitzge ra ld Morga n & Av is 
Terrace on the Square, Level 2 
P.O. Box 23 135 
Sl. John' s, NL AlB 4J9 

Dear Mr. Browne: 

Re: Newfoundland a nd Labrador Hydro - 2020 Capita l Budget Application - Consumer 
Advocate 's Request for Technical Conference 

The Board is now in receipt of the responses to the requests for informati on ("RFl s") fil ed by 
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro ("Hydro") in relation to its 2020 Ca pital Budget App li cati on 
("App lication"). In the Consumer Advocate' s intervenor subm ission, filed on September 4, 2019, a 
technica l confe rence was requested. Given the information filed in respo nse to the RF ls, the Board 
requests that the Consumer Advocate confirm whether a technical conference is requ ired. If the request 
for a technica l confere nce is confirmed, the Consumer Advocate will be required to prov ide a li st of 
pro posed projects or areas of concerns to be addressed at the technical conference. This li st must be 
prov ided to the Board by F riday, October 25, 2019. Should Newfou ndland Power or the Industria l 
Customer Group wish to panic ipate and ask questions at the conference. a li st of projects and areas of 
concern should be provided by the same date. 

The Boa rd notes the scheduled dates for comments and rep ly wi ll be de layed if a tec hni ca l conference 
is convened. Given the rem ain ing steps in the process fo r the rev iew of the App lication and the need 
for a Board order prior to year end, a techni ca l conference, if requ ired , will be schedu led as quick ly as 
poss ible and parties w ill be expected to be available for the scheduled dates. The Board req uests thaI 
the pan ies continue to reserve the two wee ks that had been schedu led for the cost of serv ice hearing 
for poss ible techni ca l confere nces for both utilities. 

If you have any questi ons, please do not hes itate to contact the Boa rd ' s Lega l Co unsel, Ms. Jacqui 
Glynn, by ema il , jglynn@pub.nl.ca or telephone (709) 726-6781. 

Since rely, 

Chery I undon 
Board Secretary 

Chely i Blunc/on, Director a/Corporate Services and Board SecrelCll)1 
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CB/rr 

eco Consumer Advoca te 
Stephen Fitzgerald. E-mail : s li tzgerald@ bfma-law.com 
Sarah Fitzgerald. E-mail : sarahfitzgcrald@bfma-law.com 
Bern ice Bailey. E- mail : bbaiky@ bfma-Jaw.colll 
Newfoundland a nd Labrador Hvdro 
Shirley Walsh. E-mail : shirleywalsh€ nlh .nl.ca 
NLH Regulatory. E-mail : NLHRcgu latory@ nlh .n l.ca 
Newfoundland Power Inc. 
Kelly Hopki ns, E-mail : khopkins@newfoundlandpower.com 
Gerard Hayes. E-mai l: ghaycs@ ncwfoundJandpowcr.com 
NP Regulatory. E-mail : reglllato ry@newfoundlandpower.col11 

Industrial C ustomer Grou)) 
Paul Cox worth) . E-mail: pcoxworthy@slcwartmckclvey.colll 
Dean Porter. E-mail : dpo rtcr@ poolcalthouse.ca 
Denis Fleming. E-mail : dflemi ng@coxandpalmer.com 

Chel)" Blundon, Director ojCorporme Services and Board SecrefCII), 
Tel: 709-726-8600 / Website: wwwplIb.nl.ca / E-mail: cbllll1dol1@pub. nl.ca 


